
 

MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 20 FEBRUARY 2018 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 20 February 2018 in the Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present: Cllr T Albon-Crouch      Cllr P Munro-Davies Cllr R Veitch  Cllr H Finnegan

       Cllr G LeMasonry   Cllr B Stokes 

+ 9 members of the public  

  

Apologies: Cllr S Flint    Cllr A Christie Cllr T Durnell    Cllr S Reade   

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Munro-Davies, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried unanimously 

 

Items from the public  

Nothing to report 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters –Clerk to report 2 potholes outside Pitt Farm. 

   

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association- The Community payback team will be doing some work 

at Withymead in March. 

c)  Local Housing Requirement- The CLT is talking with local landowners regarding a site, interviewing 

local residents who would be interested in a property and the chairman is active in the South Glos. 

Local plan.  

 

Planning  
     

Planning applications- 10 Hibbs Close- Erection of single storey side extension. (PK18/0609/F) 

 Cllr Finnegan declared an interest and did not vote or participate in discussions. 

No objection proposed by Cllr Munro-Davies, seconded by Cllr LeMasonry,        

carried unanimously.  

 -Frogmore House Sheepfair Lane- Erection of rear garden room (PK18/0391/F) 

 No objection proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Munro-Davies, carried 

unanimously.     

Planning approved- -The Old Chapel, 125 High Street-Work to reduce crown & radial spread to 1 

Tulip tree. (PK18/0164/TCA)  

Cllrs Albon-Crouch and Veitch attended the new local plan event and the Joint Strategic Plan (JSP) for 

the West of England is looking for an additional 1300 homes in smaller pockets of 10-50 within South 

Glos. They will be looking to spread thinly over the village’s incl. those in green belt. 

Correspondence 

Letter received from Highways England detailing the work being undertaken on the A46 between Cold 

Ashton roundabout and the A4. These works will be undertaken between 8pm and 6am Monday to 

Friday between 19
th

 February and 23
rd

 March. 

Marshfield Parish Biodiversity action plan received from South Glos. 

Details of South Glos. Equalities conference on 22
nd

 March 2018 in Chipping Sodbury Town Hall. 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A. £4497.78 D/A. £68,483.43 D/A. (14 day) £2,995.78  

 NatWest- £20,412      

              BWBSL    £76.27  Water @ Cemetery 

  M J Church Plant Ltd    £21.60  Recycling bins @ Withymead 

  Ambience Landscapes Ltd  £335.81 Grass cutting @ Cemetery & Ponds 

  British Gas DD   £432.17 Electric @ Tolzey Hall 

  Co-op Bank    £5.00  Charge for stopped cheque 

 

  Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Munro-Davies, carried 

unanimously. 



  

 

 

District Councillor Feedback 

 Individuals who wish to comment on the Local Plan should write to South Glos.  

 A consultation on Special Education Needs & Disability Strategy is underway and if anyone is 

interested in this matter please respond. 

The final boundary review changes have been submitted to The Secretary of State for approval. Boyd 

Valley will incorporate various other parts of South Glos. including Tormarton and some of Siston. 

South Glos. Council have agreed a 2 year budget. 

There have been mixed comments on smaller bins. 

  

Matters for Discussion 

 Pitt Farm have been progressing with the clearing of  Ringswell Common. 

  Apologies given by Cllrs Albon-Crouch and Flint for the next meeting. 

 The Annual Parish meeting will be held on 24
th

 April- venue to be confirmed. 

 Council meetings for April and May will be 3
rd

 and 24
th

 April and 1
st
 and 22

nd
 May. 

 

Date of Next Meeting –Tuesday 6 March 2018  

Meeting closed at 7.55pm 


